
Dear Fellow BSBCCA Owners, 

 

The following summary of the September 11 Board of Directors’ Meeting was approved at the meeting of 

October 2: 

 

President Kevin asked any owners interested in signing up for the Nominating Committee to please do so.  

He announced that last summer, many owners asked that anyone who volunteered should be allowed to sit 

on the Nom Com.  He also announced that although the Bylaws Committee may have suggested a different 

approach, bylaw changes will have to be scrutinized by an attorney and then will have to be voted upon by 

the owners; all of this will take time and will not be completed by the next election. 

 

In the interest of full disclosure, Bill informed everyone that volunteer Bob Laurito is his son-in-law’s 

father.  The Board left the decision up to the owners present, who signified that it would be acceptable to 

appoint Mr. Laurito to the committee. 

 

The Board appointed all volunteers to the 2018 Nominating Committee, namely Bob Anderson, Marlene 

Bellini, either Jim or Donna Benedict (they will decide who), Steve Brown, Al Christofaro, Carolyn Hanley, 

Anita Langer, Bob Laurito, AnnMaire O’Mara, Susan Sahagian, Susan Sullivan, Terry Sweeney, Gail 

Theriault, Paula Wilcox, and Joe Zangrilli. 

 

Bill, as co-chair of the Sewer Committee, reported that in the interest of moving the process along, he 

coordinated a face-to-face meeting of himself, our attorney Steven Ucci, co-chair John Coletti, our engineer 

Kevin Schott, Town Manager James Manni, Town Engineer Jeff Cesarine, Narragansett Councilman 

Matthew Mannix, Fire District Council President Michael Vendetti, Fire District Councilwoman Janice 

McClanaghan, State Representative Carol Hagan-McEntee.   During the meeting, the topic of re-paving the 

road surfaced, with the town now stating that they would like us to re-construct rather than re-pave the road.  

In view of the fact that no new information has emerged indicating that such re-construction would be 

necessary, all parties agreed that re-paving would be adequate.  The permit from the Town should be coming 

within two to three weeks.  With that in hand, we can approach CRMC for their permit. 

 

Treasurer Mark reported that we are not able to close the gap in the shortfalls.  He stated that we will have 

deficiencies in the operating budget and in the food service. He stated that, in reality, the assessment that 

we had this year was too low and would never have been able to sustain the budget. He forecast that next 

year’s budget will be more realistic, further stating that it and the assessment will be more reflective of what 

they should be.    He reported that once the budget is set, there is little ability to change it.  He stated that 

our goal is to have a more realistic budget next year.  He also opined that one of the indicators of why we 

didn’t hit the revenue targets was the weather. 

 

Kevin opined that we have been chasing Chef David Field’s performance numbers, but that we just can’t 

meet those expectations.  He further opined that David Field is an anomaly, having been the only chef in 

the past 20 years who had real success here at the Beach Club. 

 

1. An owner stated that a family who lives on Bayberry Rd had paid to bring the sewer line 1000 

feet down the street to their house.  She suggested that maybe we should look at going that way 

instead of going over the causeway.  She also noted that she and another owner were told that 

they could not be on our sewer committee.   Bill clarified that our attorney had advised us 

against including them in our sewer committee because of their positions on the Land Trust.  



Kevin noted that Michael Vendetti, BSFD Council president, asked us to deal with him ,not 

the Land Trust. 

2.  An owner asked if the Fire District still wants us to build a walkway as part of the sewer 

project.  We believe that the Fire District supports our plan but that the Land Trust preferred 

the walkway plan. 

3. An owner opined that the operating budget should not include variables i.e. guest fee and 

parking fees.  He was informed that we rely on guest pass sales, which account for about $200K 

in income.  If we were to create a budget with no variable, the assessment would have to be 

significantly higher.  Treasurer Mark responded that a budget with no variables would translate 

into much higher assessments. 

4. An owner asked if there are minutes of the budget process.   Louise reported that she knows 

that there were four board meetings in December 2016, but that there are no minutes of any of 

them. 

5. An owner opined that there don’t seem to be standard operating procedures, that we need to 

run the facility by operating procedures and not by weather.  She asked if we could form a 

committee to work on standard operating procedures.  President Kevin responded that we could 

ask the bylaws committee to reconvene in order to address standard operating procedures.   

Kevin indicated that a hurricane plan should be included in the SOP 

6. An owner asked if Kevin had written standard operating procedures.  He responded that he had 

written them for bids, performance evaluations, code of conduct, petty cash. 

 

G.M. Mike reported that we are hoping to keep the facility open on the weekends of October, but that access 

to individual units will become less and less due to the fact that the facility must be closed before the 

weather turns in order to prevent pipes from freezing.  He suggested to the owners that they let the office 

know when they are leaving the facility for the last time so that we can close those units first vis-à-vis water. 

 

Open Discussion Session ended. 

 

Discussion of Finances 

The Board spent a great deal of time reviewing our financial status.  Joe Schrader informed the Board that 

his preliminary figures indicate that we will have a substantial shortfall this year.  He opined that a 

significant factor in the shortfall was the consistently rainy weather. 

 

Discussion turned to the value of some full-time staff.  It was noted that Chef Jon was permanently released 

today. 

 

It was decided to cancel the September 24 Board Meeting.  Instead, we will have a Board Meeting on 

Thursday Sept 28 at 6:30 so that Joe Schrader can give us final numbers in preparation for an information 

Board Meeting on Wednesday, October 11 at 7pm at the Shriners Center. The Finance Committee will be 

invited to attend this meeting.  Notice of the October 11 meeting will be mailed to the owners. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Louise B. Healy, BSBCCA Secretary 


